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Montenegro welcomes the delegation of Sri Lanka. We appreciate its constructive cooperation with the OHCHR and the Government’s firm commitment to the implementation of relevant HRC resolutions. 

Montenegro noted progress made so far in regard to constitutional reform. We encourage further steps in administration of justice and the rule of law, including the adoption of a new Bill of Rights that will be fully in line with the international human rights law and international obligations. 

We noted serious concerns of UN treaty bodies with regard to the use of torture as a common practice carried out in relation to regular criminal investigations, as well as allegations of sexual violence by security forces. We encourage Sri Lanka to ensure that all allegations of unlawful detention, torture and sexual violence by security forces are promptly, impartially and effectively investigated by an independent body.
Montenegro makes following recommendations:
1. to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty,

2. to prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings, including at home.
Thank you!
